
 

1001 E. Delavan Ave. 
Buffalo, NY 14215 

      

 

          September 10, 2021 

VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 
JOHN B. HOWARD, Chair & Interim Chief Executive Officer 
Hon, Michelle L. Phillips, Secretary to the Commission 
James A. Denn, Public Information Officer 
New York Department of Public Service Commission 
Empire State Plaza, Agency Building 3 
Albany, NY 12223-1350 
 

RE: Case No. 021-M-0238, Petition of Fortistar North Tonawanda Inc. and Digihost International 
Inc. for a Declaratory Ruling Regarding Application of Section 70 and 83 of the New York State 
Public Service Law and the Alternative, Approval of the Proposed Transaction Pursuant to Sections 
70 and 83 

 
Dear Mr. Howard, Ms. Phillips, and Mr. Denn: 
 
We write today to comment on the extension of the public comment period granted on Earth Justice’s 
motion dated September 1, 2021, as a result of our supplemental letter posted on Thursday, August 26, 
2021 (the “Letter”). We respectfully object to the extension. 
 
The Letter was submitted as a reiteration of publicly available information and a statement that the 
company is keenly aware of New York’s aggressive environmental goals to be achieved by the end of years 
2030 and 2040.  As previously stated, we remain committed to working with New York State to achieve 
and exceed these goals in advance of the target dates of the Climate Leadership and Community 
Protection Act.  
 
Thank you for your consideration and due diligence throughout this process. As always, please contact us 
with any further questions or concerns. 
 

Sincerely, 
Digihost International, Inc. 

 
         s/Michel Amar 

Michel Amar, CEO 
 
 
 
 
 
 


